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The Joint Council for Qualifications (JCQ) has instructed schools to inform students of their marks in non-examination assessment (NEA) units GCSE programmes. Students now have the right to request copies of NEA assessments and the right to request a review of marking of any NEA components, prior to the submission of marks, to the awarding body.
The following GCSE courses comprise NEA elements and therefore, would be theoretically eligible for marking reviews:
· Art & Photography
· Food and Nutrition
· Drama
· English Language (speaking component only)
· Music
· Physical Education
Teachers will inform students of the provisional mark awarded for NEA components during lessons at various points in the spring term. There are no common deadlines across awarding bodies or subject areas and therefore, it is not possible to be precise relating to the release of such information at this stage.
Should a student wish to request a review, he/she needs to inform the Examinations Officer, Ms Lash, of their intention within 3 working days of receiving the marks. Parents must also complete the NEA Marking Review form. This form must also be completed within 3 working days in order to trigger the review process. Please be advised, there will be an administration charge incurred for each review requested. 
Marking reviews will be undertaken by subject specialists with appropriate levels of competence and expertise. However, they must be impartial and therefore, staff must have had no previous involvement in the assessment and marking processes. Similarly, any member of staff with a conflict of interest due to a personal relationship with a student or family, will not be permitted to undertake a review. Students will be informed of the outcome of the review in due course. It is important to note that students’ marks after the completion of a review are not final. They are still subject to change during the moderation process that takes place externally as part of the awarding process. We do not anticipate marking reviews yielding positive results. Historically, teachers at Applemore College have proven to be expert in marking and assessment. It is common for awarding bodies to commend teaching staff on the accuracy of marking and moderation as part of the examination process. Therefore, we cannot advise students to embark on this process with any degree of certainty that marks may rise. In fact, students must be aware that marks could go down as well as up as part of a review process.



Appeal against an internal assessment decision 
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	Please state the grounds for your appeal below

















If necessary continue on an additional page if this form is being completed electronically or overleaf if hard copy being completed

	Appellant declaration
By signing here, I am confirming I understand the purpose of the appeal will be to decide whether the process used for the internal assessment conformed to the published requirements of the awarding body’s specification and subject-specific associated documents. I also understand the appeal may only be made against the marking/assessment process - not against the mark submitted by the centre for moderation by the awarding body.

Appellant signature:                                                                  Date of signature:


This form must be signed, dated and returned to the exams officer on behalf of the head of centre to the timescale indicated in the relevant appeals procedure

